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The Government of Ontario announced on May 19, 2020 that all 
publicly-funded schools in Ontario, including those in the Toronto District School Board, 
will remain closed for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year and that 
remote learning will continue until the end of June. 

We know that news of the extended closure may be challenging for some but this 
decision was made with the safety of students, staff and school communities in mind.”



A great big thank you to HA Halbert’s 19/20 School Advisory 
(Parent) Council for their leadership and their work in representing 
the voices of our school community throughout this school year.  
They will continue in their role as SAC Members during the 
transition to the 2020/2021 school year.

Ms. L. Chung (Chairperson) - Ms. C. Guerrero 
(Vice-Chairperson) Ms. N.Ibrahim (Secretary) - Mr. N. Singh, 

Ms. S. Mitchell Ms. M.Tassie (Treasurer) - Ms. J. Smith 
Ms. E. Tunney (Community Outreach) - Ms. H.Tunney





A great big thank you to all the families and students who joined us for our Activity 
Day on Friday, June 5!  It was a fun day!  Stay tuned for another RIsing Chefs for 
the 18th of June!





















https://www.tdsb.on.ca/EarlyYears/Kindergarten/Frequently-Asked-Questions
https://tdsb.registration.ca.powerschool.com/platform






http://www.tdsb.on.ca
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Health-Active-Living/Coronavirus
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Health-Active-Living/Coronavirus/Learning-Resources
https://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-at-home
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/Supporting-You/Mental-Health-Well-being/Resources-During-Covid-19
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